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   The Most Holy Body and Blood of the Lord         June 14, 2020

St. Ignatius of Antioch Church 

999 Reading Avenue Yardley, PA    215-493-3377              
contact@stignatius.church                 www.stignatius.church          

SCHEDULE OF MASSES 

Saturday: 5:15PM Vigil Mass 

Sunday: 7:30AM, 9:30AM, 11:30AM 

Daily, Monday to Friday: 9:00AM 

*Special Schedules for Holy Days 

 

PERPETUAL ADORATION 

The chapel will remain closed at this time for 

Perpetual Adoration. However, it is open for a 

short visit if your health permits since Jesus is in 

the Tabernacle as He is in all churches. 

Our church is also open for private prayer fol-

lowing daily Mass until 4PM. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturdays: 4:00 to 5:00PM 

Confessions will also be heard upon request.   

Please call the rectory to make an appointment. 

  

 

RECTORY OFFICE HOURS 

Sunday—CLOSED 

*Monday– Thursday 10:00AM—2:00PM 

Friday - CLOSED 

Saturday—CLOSED 

(*Please see details on page 2)

Live streaming on Sundays at 9:30am

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Children's Liturgy will remain sus-

pended throughout the summer. Chil-

dren's Liturgy leaflets on the table by 

the back door of the church. We invite 

families to take one and enjoy with 

your children all summer. 



 
Sunday         June 14, 2020 
 Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a; Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20; 1 
Cor 10:16-17; Jn 6:51-58 
7:30AM    Harry Bowman (Mary Bowman) 
9:30AM    Anthony Molica  
                 (Lauretta and Larry Perini) 
11:30AM  Charles and Erne Hofelder  
                 (Raymond Hofelder) 
 
Monday       June 15, 2020 
1 Kgs 21:1-16; Ps 5:2-3ab, 4b-6a, 6b-7; Mt 5:38-42 
9:00AM   Patricia Ann Trigg (The Trigg Family) 
 
Tuesday       June 16, 2020 
1 Kgs 21:17-29; Ps 51:3-4, 5-6ab, 11 and 16; Mt 
5:43-48 
9:00AM   The Jurska Family (Lee and Kevin Joy) 
  
Wednesday   June 17, 2020 
2 Kgs 2:1, 6-14; Ps 31:20, 21, 24; Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 
9:00AM    Kathryn Brooks ( The Borda Family) 
  
Thursday       June 18, 2020  
Sir 48:1-14; Ps 97:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 7; Mt 6:7-15 
9:00AM    Romuald Dobosz (Elizabeth Patton) 
         
Friday           June 19, 2020  
Dt 7:6-11; Ps 103:1-2, 3-4, 6-7, 8, 10; 1 Jn 4:7-16; Mt 
11:25-30 
9:00AM    Eleanor Edinger  
                 (Frances and Nick Tarallo) 
 
Saturday      June 20, 2020 
 2 Chr 24:17-25; Ps 89:4-5, 29-30, 31-32, 33-34; Lk 
2:41-51 
5:15PM    Deceased Members of the Frawley and 
Naughton Families (The Frawley Family) 
 
Sunday         June 21, 2020 
Jer 20:10-13; Ps 69:8-10, 14, 17, 33-35; Rom 5:12-
15; Mt 10:26-33 
7:30AM    Bartholomew Brownholtz  
                 (Mary and Jack King) 
9:30AM    Walter Kloc / living (Marianne Kloc) 
11:30AM  John - Warrio Jimenez  
                 (The Young Family) 
 

SANCTUARY CANDLE 

The Church Sanctuary Candle burns in memory  

of Edward Wallace and George Aupperle, Sr.  

requested by The Wallace Family. 

June 14, 2020 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of the Lord 

 

Reading I:  Deuteronomy 8: 2-3, 14b-16a 

The writer looks back to the past of his people and 

recalls the manna by which God fed His people.  He 

concludes that “not by bread alone does one live,” 

but by the Word of God. 

 

Reading II:  I Corinthians 10: 16-17 

Our sharing in the one cup and one loaf of bread 

forges the unity that we believers have, and this shar-

ing makes us one body. 

 

The Gospel:  John 6: 51-58 

A relationship exists between the believer and Our 

Lord Jesus that is established by the Holy Eucharist. 

There is a sharp distinction between the community 

that possesses “the bread of life,” and the ancients, 

who had only the manna. 

 
 

RECTORY HOURS 

 

Beginning Monday, June 8th, the rectory office will 

re-open.  However, during this restricted phase, as di-

rected by the Archbishop, we will have limited hours.  

The rectory office will be open Monday through 

Thursday from 10am until 2pm.  All other times will 

be by appointment only.  For your protection, and the 

protection of the staff, we ask that all persons over 

the age of 2 wear a mask while in the rectory. 

Please do not hesitate to contact us at 215-493-3377 

or contact@stignatius.church before you stop by as 

most things can still be accomplished with a phone 

call.   



  

 

Arrangements should be made at 

least six months in advance. 

Please call the rectory to make 

an appointment with one of the 

priests.

 

 

Information is available for 

those who are considering be-

coming a member of the Catho-

lic Faith . Please contact the 

Director of Religious Education, 

Annmarie Flanagan, at 215-493-

5204 or 215-370-5701.

Ministerial Staff  
  

Rev. Andrew C. Brownholtz, Pastor 215-493-3377             fracb@stignatius.church 

Rev. Charles J. Kennedy, In Residence 215-493-3377 

Deacon Robert J. Skawinski 215-493-3377             contact@stignatius.church 

Deacon Michael Cibenko 215-493-3377             contact@stignatius.church 

Mary Ann DiTommaso, School Principal         215-493-3867             siprincipal@sischool.org 

Annmarie C. Flanagan, Dir. of Religious Ed.   215-493-5204 aflanagan@stignatius.church 

Gregory Lucidi, Business Manager                   215-493-3377            glucidi@stignatius.church 

Maria L. LaMantia, Parish Secretary               215-493-3377           mlamantia@stignatius.church 

Lee F. Milhous, Music Director                          267-393-0843           music@stignatius.church 

Sal LaMantia, High School Youth Minister     215-493-3377           contact@stignatius.church 

                              

 

  

 

 

 

Whether it’s your first time here or you have been coming to Mass 

here for years, we welcome you to join our parish.  Please contact the 

rectory to register.  

 

The Sacrament of Baptism is normally administered on Sundays at 

12:45PM. Pre-Jordan class, for the first child only, is required for par-

ents. Class is held on the first Monday of the month at 7:00PM in room 

2B on the 2nd floor of the Meeting Center. Parents, please call the rec-

tory to register for the class or for a Baptism. 

  

  

 
 

 

 

Parishioners are encouraged to let 

the rectory know when they are in 

the hospital, nursing home, or 

other medical care facility.  Please 

contact the rectory if you or 

anyone you know might be ill, a 

shut in or unable to attend Mass 

on a weekly basis.   The Holy  

Eucharist will be brought to 

anyone homebound. 

 

 

 

Our Outdoor Columbarium Niches, located in the memorial circle in 

the center of our cemetery, are now available for sale.  Double granite 

front niches are intended to be used for the cremated remains of two 

persons behind a marble shutter.  If you have any questions, or are in-

terested in purchasing a niche, please visit our parish website at       

www.stignatius.church or call the Rectory at 215-493-3377.



  

   
 

               6/9/2019      6/7/2020 

 

Sunday Offering $ 13,295.00 328             $ 23,713.00    225 

Online Parish Giving $   6,871.92 $ 14,173.68 

Total Weekly Contribution $ 20,166.92 $ 37,886.68 

 

 

FISCAL CORNER 

 

It is truly amazing that so many of you have come through and continued your financial support for our parish.  

We are extremely grateful for all of you who have continued to support St. Ignatius during this difficult period.  

We would like to once again say THANK YOU to all who continue to support our parish financially during 

this nationwide health emergency. 

You should know, our electronic giving has greatly increased during this shutdown.  Thank you for your par-

ticipation!  For those of you who do not participate, please visit our parish website at 

http://www.stignatius.church  and click on the Parish Giving logo to take a look at this program.  It’s very 

easy to use and helps the parish immensely with our cash flow.  If you have any specific questions or concerns 

about the program, you can call Parish Giving directly at 1-866-307-7140.   They have a wonderful staff who 

are knowledgeable and can help with any question! 

Thank you all for your generosity towards our parish with your Sunday Gifts! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOOD COLLECTION 

 

We continue to support Mary's Food Cupboard 

at Catholic Social Services with your help. 

Please consider donating to our collection on 

the second Sunday of each month.  Our next 

collection will be this weekend June 13/14th 

and then again on July 11/12th.  There will be 

burlap bins at each church entrance labeled 

"Food Collection" to accept your donation of 

non-perishable food items, paper goods and 

baby needs.  Thank you! 

 

 



Lord hear our prayer for the 

sick in our community that they 

return to the comfort of good 

health: Loretta Amerine, Sabrina 

Amerine, Marie Brady, Baby Brianna, Patricia Broderick, Lorraine C., Ru-

thann Carroll,  Harris Carvel, Stephanie Carvel, Brynn Clare Connor, Cliff 

Conway, Evelyn Conway, Mary C. Crawford, Barry Deacon, Nancy Don-

nelly, David Fry, Colleen Gallagher, Sherry Golden, Tom Golden, Rose Ann 

Grall, Jonathan Grubb, Madeline Guarnieri, Charles Jacobson, Nathan Kil-

gore, Ryan Law, Chuck Kane, Michael Katwicki, Andrew Kelly,  Monica 

Kenney, John Kerper, Betsy Keys, George Kinsley, James Malley, Amy 

Margulies, Sean Marriott, Toni McConnell, Dorothy McMullen, Baby Eva 

McNamara, Tracey Meaney, Kathleen Merlo, Christine Nassar, Nabil Nas-

sar, Teresa O’Neill, Ryan Rocha, Carolyn Rupprecht, Mary Schnee, Irene 

Schuka, Walter Shimp, Darwin Stout, Sharon Thomas, Catherine Torres, 

Edward Torres, Anne Warchol 

 

 

 

Pray for our beloved deceased 

especially, those who have no one 

to pray for them, and the Holy 

Souls in purgatory.

Brian Basheda, Daniel Basheda, Matthew Bauer, Me-

lissa Bishop, Christian Blaydon,Erik Bresnahan, Sara 

Brill, Mark Buckley, Michael Joseph Buckley, Brad 

Bullman, Evan Cumming, Brent Cummings, Kevin 

O’Brien Darby, Staten DeTample, Andrew Dill, Ronald Ernst, Anthony Fus-

carello, Rick Fuschetti, Jessica Garcia, Shane Gibbons, Stephen Greene, Jo-

nathan Grubb, Edward Hill, David & Christine (Kawoczka) Krueger, 

Matthew Krall, Justin Kumor, Daniel LaMorte, Thomas LaMorte, Marty 

Alexie Leonard, Nels Alexie Leonard, Matt Leonardo, James Limer, Mat-

thew Listner, Michael Lowe, W. Kyle Magrisi, Joseph Marchand, Greg Ma-

rolo, Matthew McGurk, Phil Melandez, Chris Merrick, David Morgan, 

Kevin Nash, Stephen Neder, Fred Olivari, John O’Rourke, John Parente, 

J.C. Peabody, Laura Perazzola, Gregory B. Procaccini, Jason Propst, Mat-

thew Rieser, Luke Stapleton, James Tams, Scott Toro, John Worman.

PRAY FOR OUR SEMINARIANS 

 

God our Father,  Thank you for calling Griffen 

Schlaepfer, Andrew Lane, Michael Lewis, Philip 

Cheung, Erik Reyes, and Anthony Albanese to prepare for the priest-

hood. Grant them the grace to grow closer to You through daily 

prayer.  Help them form their personalities as credible witnesses to 

others. Bless them while they study Your word and the teachings of 

the Church, and give them generous hearts to serve Your people.  We 

ask this through Your Son, Jesus Christ, our great High Priest.     Amen 

To learn more about our seminarians visit  

http://heedthecall.org/poster/

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRAYER FOR PEACE 
 
Lord, make me an instrument 
of Thy peace; 
Where there is hatred, let me 
sow charity; 
Where there is injury, pardon; 
Where there is error, truth; 
Where there is doubt, faith; 
Where there is despair, hope; 
Where there is darkness, light; 
and Where there is sadness, joy. 
O, Divine Master, 
Grant that I may not so much 
seek 
to be consoled, as to console; 
To be understood as to under-
stand; To be loved as to love; 
For it is in giving that we re-
ceive; 
It is in pardoning that we are 
pardoned;  
And it is in dying to ourselves 
that we are born to eternal life. 
Amen. 
 
St. Francis Pray for Us! 

 



 

St. Ignatius of Antioch School 

“A Community of Faith, 

Academics and Service” 

PRE K 3 PROGRAM
FLEXIBLE

REGISTER NOW!

sischool.org215-493-3867
PreK 3 - 8th Grade

NAZARETH ACADEMY  

 

Nazareth Academy High School is proud to offer a 

variety of summer programs! These programs in-

clude a Pre-7th & Pre-8th Grade Summer Enrich-

ment Program for students who will be in 7th or 8th 

grade beginning in the fall, Music Camp, Art Camp, 

Rocketry Camp, STEM Camp, and various athletic 

camps. Dates and times vary throughout the 

summer. More information and online registration 

are available by going to 

NazarethAcademyHS.org/SummerPrograms. 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO OUR PARISH!   

 

Yes. It's already  the summer of our 100th year as a parish.    Just 6 months ago, Archbishop Chaput opened our Centennial Cele-

bration and encouraged us to look back with joy and to look forward with hope.   Then, 5 months ago our parish Knights of Columbus  

announced plans to publish a book of memories.   January, February, and March saw hundreds of parishioners, friends,  and former 

parishioners, submit their 17 syllable haikus to share their joys, thanks, and tributes  for the blessings they have experienced here.   

After the editing and printing of the book in May,  “A Hundred Haikus or More”   is now ready to be distributed and enjoyed by all 

of our parish.  As we announced in January, a donation  of $10. for a copy will secure for your family a copy to cherish and re-

member.Please note that only 300 copies of the book have been printed.   The Knights of Columbus will be helping to provide  these 

300 copies on a first come, first served, basis after all the masses next  weekend on  June 13, 14.  Your $10 donation will be a part 

of a $3000 birthday gift our Knights of Columbus Council hopes to present to the parish before the closing Mass and parish picnic.     

Plan now to secure your copy.   We know that reading the memories submitted by our Moms and Dads, our students and alumni, 

our life-long parishioners and our many friends in Yardley and beyond, will please, you, amuse you, remind you, and surprise you.  

If your haiku is included, don’t miss out on having your own copy.   Whether or not your haiku is included, we hope you will enjoy 

sharing the thoughts of others as we all look with hope to our next 100 years. 

 

 

 

 

 

My Jesus, I believe that You are present in the 

Most Holy Sacrament. I love You above all 

things, and I desire to receive You into my soul. 

Since I cannot at this moment receive You sacra-

mentally, come at least spiritually into my heart.  

I embrace You as if You were already there and 

unite myself wholly to You. Never permit me to 

be separated from You.  Amen 



Today we celebrate the solemnity of Corpus Christi, 

the Most Sacred Body of Christ.  Traditionally cele-

brated on the second Thursday after Whit Sunday (ac-

tually Pentecost Sunday, but Whit in Britain and 

Ireland), Corpus Christi is a Catholic holiday that celebrates the presence of 

the Body and Blood of Jesus Christ through the Eucharist (this year June 11) 

but celebrated today.  In commemoration of the Last Supper, many Catholics 

receive Holy Communion this day.  This holy day has been celebrated since 

1246 when Bishop of Liege, Bishop Robert de Torote was persuaded by St. 

Juliana to initiate a feast because of a vision she had received.  Pope Urban 

VI ordered the whole Church to celebrate the feast in 1261.  There is usually 

a procession led by carrying of the Monstrance containing the Eucharist 

through towns and neighborhoods.  The Pew Research center estimates that 

just 31% of ‘proclaimed’ Catholics believe in transubstantiation where the 

substances of bread and wine are ‘transubstantiated’ into the Body, Blood, 

Soul and Divinity of Jesus Christ.  Most believe that they are just ‘symbols’ 

of Christ and many don’t know what the Church teaches.  Think about one 

item for a moment… if one TRULY believed that the bread and wine became 

the Body/Blood/Soul/Divinity of Christ – would you ‘show up’? how would 

you dress?  How would you act?  How would you speak?  What would be 

different?  Would you receive the Eucharist if you were not ‘worthy’ (i.e. in 

a state of mortal sin)?  If you have not signed up for ‘flocknote’ please do so 

as the parish is trying to accumulate emails to notify parishioners of impor-

tant events and announcements.   

St. Thomas Aquinas, pray for us.   

Our relationship with Christ—strengthened by receiv-

ing him worthily in Holy Communion—helps us under-

stand our relationships with one another and with 

creation.  Perhaps now we understand why many of us were so upset 

over not being able to receive Jesus in the Eucharist.  If we had a strong 

relationship with Jesus, we understand why we were ‘pining’ for His 

communion in our lives; for those not, perhaps now a stronger rela-

tionship.  Perhaps, absence DOES make the ‘heart grow fonder’.  Per-

haps, we took ‘for granted’ that gift and in its absence realized what 

we were missing.  Perhaps the pandemic, all politics aside, had a much 

deeper meaning that is a little different for each of us as our ‘suffer-

ings’ were all different whether they were spiritual, physical, economic 

or relational (family deprivation).  Let us ponder on the meaning of 

life; the gifts of life; the gifts of ‘inalienable rights’ within our Consti-

tution, i.e. life, liberty and the pursuit of happiness; freedom of reli-

gion!  Gifts given by God bestowed on His children all because we 

are all created in His image and likeness.  Quite often we don’t realize 

what we have until we lose it. 

Our Lady of Guadalupe, pray for us.   

Intercessory Prayer:  May increased devotion to Jesus, hidden, yet 

physically present in the Eucharist,  

deepen our care for unborn children, hidden beneath the hearts of their 

mothers; we pray to the Lord. 

Rose of Life Intention:  For the Sacred Heart of Jesus 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ROSARY 

  

All are invited to recite the rosary 

after the 9:00 Mass. For those 

who can stay longer, the Chaplet 

of Divine Mercy is also recited.  

 

https://integrityrestored.com/ 

 

The mission of Integrity Re-

stored is to help restore the in-

tegrity of individuals, spouses, 

and families that have been af-

fected by pornography and por-

nography addiction. Integrity 

Restored provides education, 

training, encouragement, and 

resources to break free from 

pornography, heal relation-

ships, and to assist parents in 

preventing and responding to 

pornography exposure which is 

so devastating in the lives of our 

children. 

FATHER McCAFFERTY 

SCHOLARSHIP FUND 

 

A suggestion to our parishioners - 

see if the company you work for 

might consider a matching gift to 

your donation to our Scholarship 

Fund. We are in need of several 

donations to the fund in order to 

assist needy families with school 

tuition.  



From the Religious Education Office … The PREP office will reopen 

on Mondays through Thursdays, beginning on June 8, from 10:00 a.m. 

to 2:00 p.m.  If you need another time, just let me know (215-370-5701).  

When we return to normal, the PREP Office is open from Sundays (after 

the 9:30 a.m. Mass) through Thursdays from 9:30 a.m. on. 

SACRAMENTS: 

FIRST COMMUNION:   First Communion Day has been rescheduled to Saturday, September 12.  The 

9:30 a.m. Mass is for St. Ignatius School and Wednesday PREP children.  The 12:00 noon Mass is for 

Sunday and Monday PREP children.  If this works out, there will be a rehearsal for the school and Wed-

nesday PREP kids from 6:00 to 7:30 p.m., on Tuesday, Sept. 8.  Sunday and Monday PREP kids will 

have a rehearsal on Wednesday, Sept. 9, from 6:00 to 7:30 p.m.     

CONFIRMATION:   The NEW DATE for Confirmation is Saturday, September 26, at 10:00 a.m.  There 

will be a rehearsal for candidates and sponsors on Thursday, September 24, from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.  All 

are expected to be at rehearsal.  You can still mail in your gift to the Bishop for his favorite charity.  

Mail to the rectory to Annmarie’s attention. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL CAMP:   VBS has been cancelled due to the corona virus.  Let’s look 

forward to 2021! 

PREP REGISTRATION for the 2020 – 2021 school year has begun.  Early PREP Registration continues 

until June 30.  PREP (Parish Religious Education Program) is for children in Grades K to 8.  There is 

no increase in tuition this coming year.   All PREP families have received the Registration Form by 

email.  If anyone needs the Registration Form, please go to the Parish website and click on PREP.  Please 

list all your children on the same form since the form has been revised.  You can mail in registrations 

and fees to the rectory to Annmarie’s attention.  The plan is to begin PREP classes on Sunday, September 

13; Monday, September 14; and Wednesday, September 16. 

Special Needs:  Parents, are you aware that we have a PREP class for students with special needs?  This class 

meets on Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m.  If we could help to give your child a religious education in a small group 

environment, please call Annmarie at 215-493-5204. 

Eighth Grade Students:  Parents, please encourage your 8th graders to continue their study of God and his 

Church.  Confirmation is not graduation from learning about God; that’s a lifetime commitment. 
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              St. Ignatius Church  
Community Emergency Fund

WOW I'm at a loss for words. First of all,  
THANK YOU!  
 
THANK YOU all at St. Ignatius. This is such a 
generous act of compassion. I am truly 
touched. The fact that there is such a thought-
ful, caring and selfless group of people, who 
care enough about others at a time like this, to 
establish a foundation like this one, is truly 
commendable and inspiring. My family is ex-
tremely grateful, thank you all. 



STIGNATIUS

OR

Text STOP to 84576 to stop txt notifications at any time. Text HELP for help.
There is no charge for this service, but your carrier message and data rates

may apply. View full privacy policy & terms at flocknote.com/txt.

stignatiuschurch.flocknote.com




